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ANNOUNCEMENT IN RELATION TO RECEIVING THE FORMAL NOTICE OF
INVESTIGATION FROM THE CHINA SECURITIES REGULATORY COMMISSION

GF Securities Co., Ltd. (the “Company”) received the Formal Notice of Investigation

(E Zheng Diao Cha Zi. No.2015023) from the China Securities Regulatory

Commission (the “CSRC”) on August 24, 2015. The CSRC decided to commence

investigation on the Company according to the relevant provisions of the Securities

Law of the People’s Republic of China in relation to suspected violation of laws and

regulations such as the failure to review and verify the client’s identity according to

the relevant provisions.

During the investigation, the Company will actively cooperate with the CSRC’s

investigation, and will strictly fulfil the information disclosure obligations according

to the regulatory requirements. Currently, all business operations of the Company

remain normal. Investors are reminded to consider the risks involved in making

investment decisions.
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